TOWN OF MAXTON             Feb. 21, 2007                BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

NORTH CAROLINA                    3:00 PM     


SPECIAL MEETING

The Maxton Board of Commissioners met for a Special Meeting with the following members present:

Mayor Lillie McKoy
Mayor Pro Tem Geraldine McLaurin

Commissioner Gladys Dean

Commissioner Ray Oxendine
Commissioner Sallie McLean
Commissioner Patsy Hamer
Absent:  None 
Staff present:  Interim Town Manager Katrina Tatum, Interim Clerk Jacqueline Roberson, Police Chief McDowell
CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Lillie McKoy declared a quorum present and called the February 21, 2007 Special Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the purpose of personnel issues and other items of business that may be discussed to order at 3:05 p.m.  Commissioner McLean gave the invocation.  
Mayor McKoy stated that this special meeting was called to discuss the duties of the position of Interim Town Manager.  We are Council-Manager form of government governed by State Statute.  In order for us to be a Mayor-Council-Manager, there would need to be a referendum to change our charter.  That would require State approval.  Included in your correspondence are copies of excerpts from the North Carolina General Statutes.  It doesn’t take a masters degree, a doctorate degree or any other degree, it just plain English.  The manager is responsible for the management of the Town and we have to follow the law.  She stated that Attorney Harfield Wright of the League had been contacted concerning this matter. She invited the others to call the League also.
Concerned Citizens
Mayor McKoy stated that concerned citizens had asked to be placed on the agenda and asked for representation on their behalf.  
Minnie Miller of 313 N. Florence Street:  Ms. Miller stated that her concern was the hiring of Interim Town Manager Katrina Tatum as the Town Manager.  She is working the position but does not have the job.  We love her, believe that she is qualified and we want to see her get the job.  Ms. Miller said that she has been in Maxton all her life and she has never stood before the Board.
Effie McEachin of 301 Croom Road:  Mrs. McEachin spoke on behalf of hiring Interim Town Manager Tatum as the Town Manager.  She too has been in Maxton practically all of her life. She understands that there is some discussion as to why Ms. Tatum has not been hired.  She said that the Board had no problem with hiring the previous manager twice.  The Town went on to hire someone straight from out of college.  She stated that Ms. Tatum is qualified, doing the job and have heard nothing but excellence about her work.  We know that Ms. Tatum is the best person, if not she would not have been hired in the first place.  Mrs. McEachin went on to say that this seems like a racial problem in a Town that needs diversity and she is disappointed in the things she has heard about the commissioners.  When the Town was all white, they did not have a problem. Now that we have black commissioners, a black Mayor and want to hire a black manager, there’s a problem. She went on to encourage the Board to do the right thing.   When you look at the percentage of voters in Maxton blacks are in the minority.  I think you should be fair, we should have white representation, Native American representation and we should have Blacks.  
Hubert Ellis of 703 S. Patterson Street:  Mr. Ellis stated that he has been here since 1949 and is proud of Maxton and its accomplishments.   He stated that he endorses the fellowship and the terrific job that the Interim Manager has done.  She has done an excellent job.  He hopes, prays that we keep her.

Vivian Morrison of 249 N. First Street:  Ms. Morrison stated that we should support what is going on.  Right now we are in need of a Town Manager.  The Interim is working here and doing a good job. If she was not then I would say let her go, but if she meets the qualifications and is doing a good job, or has what it takes, then we should keep her.  For the progress of Maxton it is important that you do the right thing regardless of the race, color or creed.  I don’t think that in this day or age-2007 that race should be the issue because we all live in Maxton here together.  We are together at church or others places.  Ms. Morrison asked that we put our difference aside.  Commissioners, all other adult people, let’s do what good for the good of Maxton. 

Mayor McKoy asked if there were other persons who wished to speak.  There were none.
Animal Safety Alert
Interim Manager Tatum said that she wanted to take the time at this special meeting to talk about our pets.  She too has a pet.  She stated that seven pets have been maliciously poisoned in our Town, acts of violence right in our backyards.  She presented the following steps.

· Be a good neighbor.  Don’t allow your pets to have access to your neighbor’s yards and trash cans.  Be your neighbor’s eyes and ears.  Report anything out of the ordinary.

· Routinely check the area where your pet is allowed to play outdoors, whether fenced in or otherwise secure.

· Remove unfamiliar or questionable items from your yard or the pet’s play area.

· Supervise your pets when they are outdoors whenever possible.

· Develop relationships with neighbors who have pets.  Create a neighborhood watch for companion animals in the area.

· Provide a safe, confined area with a secure gate away from common sidewalks or the streets when pets are left alone outside.

· Never let your pet run loose or allow him to roam free.  This allows them more opportunities to get into potentially poisonous substances.

· Teach your pets not to accept food or treats from strangers.

· Report any suspicious behavior to the Maxton Police Department.  Poisoning an animal is animal cruelty and animal cruelty is a crime.

· If your suspect your pet has been poisoned, call the Maxton Police Department – 911.  Contact the Animal Poison Control Center (888) 426-4435 for information about poisons. 

Mayor McKoy asked the Commissioners if they had any questions.  There were none.
Interviews – Key Positions
Interim Manager Tatum stated that we have three positions to fill.  The application deadline has ended for the finance director and the clerk positions.  Ms. Tatum invited commissioners to come and sit in on the interviews.  Commissioner Hamer stated that we should appoint two commissioners to sit in on the interviews.  Mayor McKoy stated that we have a person in place to handle the interviews.  Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin asked, why should we start doing it differently now.  Commissioner Hamer said that it was done when Mr. Pearson was hired. There was response that the entire Board hires the manager.  Commissioner McLean stated that the interim manager has been given the authority and we should let her do her job.  Commissioner Dean stated that she called the League concerning the duties of the interim manager.  Those are her duties and she needs to be allowed to move.  Our charter is a manager-council form of government.  The mayor is the facilitator.  If we want to change, there are procedures that will need to be adhered to.  Mayor Pro Tem McLaurin stated that we never stepped in before.  Commissioner McLean again stated that we gave her the authority.  Mayor McKoy read out loud, General Statute 150A-150: Interim City Manager – When the position of city manager is vacant, the council shall designate a qualified person to exercise the powers and perform the duties of manager until the vacancy if filled.  She then went on to read General Statute 160A-148.  
General Statute 160A‑148.  Powers and duties of manager.

The manager shall be the chief administrator of the city. He shall be responsible to the council for administering all municipal affairs placed in his charge by them, and shall have the following powers and duties:

(1)       He shall appoint and suspend or remove all city officers and employees not elected by the people, and whose appointment or removal is not otherwise provided for by law, except the city attorney, in accordance with such general personnel rules, regulations, policies, or ordinances as the council may adopt.

(2)       He shall direct and supervise the administration of all departments, offices, and agencies of the city, subject to the general direction and control of the council, except as otherwise provided by law.

(3)       He shall attend all meetings of the council and recommend any measures that he deems expedient.

(4)       He shall see that all laws of the State, the city charter, and the ordinances, resolutions, and regulations of the council are faithfully executed within the city.

(5)       He shall prepare and submit the annual budget and capital program to the council.

(6)       He shall annually submit to the council and make available to the public a complete report on the finances and administrative activities of the city as of the end of the fiscal year.

(7)       He shall make any other reports that the council may require concerning the operations of city departments, offices, and agencies subject to his direction and control.

(8)       He shall perform any other duties that may be required or authorized by the council. (1969, c. 629, s. 2; 1971, c. 698, s. 1; 1973, c. 426, s. 22.)
Commissioner McLaurin wanted to know why the meeting was called.  Ms. Tatum there was concern about hiring.  Only qualified persons will be hired for the positions.  Mayor McKoy stated that to have a special meeting it has to be the concern of the mayor or two (2) commissioners.  Commissioner McLean asked for clarity.  Are we going to leave her alone and let her do her job?  The consensus of the Board was yes.
Public Forum:

1.
Hubert Ellis – 703 S. Patterson Street:  He commented about the NCSTEP Program.  He is happy to see all of the people here and more input is needed in that program.  He asked that people please come to the meetings.  The General Leadership Meeting is held the 1st Thursday of each month.

Commissioner’s Comments:   
1.  
Roger Sheats, Coach for our NCSTEP Program has presented the Candlelight Restaurant Town of Maxton NCSTEP Program proposal.  They are requesting $30,000 to assist with repairs and purchasing back the equipment.
2.
Mayor McKoy stated that the Community Ministerial Alliance services start tonight with the Ash Wednesday service at S. Pauls' Church at 7:00 p.m.  
ADJOURNMENT
Mayor McKoy entertained the motion to adjourn.  Commissioner McLean motioned to adjourn at  3:30 p.m.  Seconded by Commissioner McLaurin.  Motioned carried.
__________________________


____________________________

Mayor Lillie McKoy




Interim Clerk Jacqueline Roberson
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